
From: Symmes, Brian <BrianSymmes@gov.sc.gov>
To: Godfrey, Rob <RobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov>
CC: Adams, Chaney <ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 2/22/2016 12:28:14 PM
Subject: FW: American Red Cross - License Plate Program

Attachments: License Plates Donor Bulletin_Final.pdf

 
 
From: Ress, Ashleigh [mailto:ashleigh.ress@redcross.org] 

Sent: Monday, February 22, 2016 11:55 AM

To: Symmes, Brian

Subject: American Red Cross - License Plate Program
 
Brian –
Hi! I’m Ashleigh, Development Coordinator for the American Red Cross in Charleston. We are working on the 
marketing materials for the License Plate program and would love to use a photo of Governor Haley.  I’m not sure the 
protocol for this – would the photo need to be approved? If so, are you the person to assist?
 
Thank you and if you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to ask!
Thanks!
Ashleigh
 
 
Ashleigh Ress
Development Coordinator
 
American Red Cross
2424 City Hall Lane
North Charleston, SC  29406

(843) 764-2323 ext. 359 (p)
(843) 764-2318 (f)

ashleigh.ress@redcross.org          

Did you know that every hour you volunteer SAVES donor dollars?
Become a volunteer today or visit Volunteer Connection to log your hours!
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